GENERAL MEETING

of

BARRHILL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

Draft Minutes of the meeting, 31st July 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

1. Attendance:

Paul Torrance (PT) (Chair), David Bowling (DBo) (Treasurer), Dave Holtom (DH) (Secretary), Louba Hodgkinson (LH) (Vice Chair), Celia Strain (CS), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR), John O’Pray (JOP), Duncan Barr (DBa), Linda Brookes (LB)

Alan Tuffs (AT: STAR Group)

2. Apologies: Clare Kennedy (CK), Caroline Alcanter 

3. Minutes of Meetings

Minutes of Meeting held on15th June 2007 Approved:  CS, Seconded: LH

4. Matters Arising

It was noted that there was still uncertainty regarding the planning approval of windfarms as we now have a new Scottish Executive administration. 

Martin Mathers has agreed to fund £500 for the Barrhill Gala Day.

DH agreed to contact Martin Mathers regarding windfarm benefit workshops and the proposed conference..

Potential windfarm benefit was discussed at a recent Carrick Community Council Forum where both Martin Mathers and Nick Larkin were present. Minutes of this meeting will be emailed to BDA members.  DBa, who attended this meeting, reported that the parish of Barrhill, as opposed to a radius from a windfarm, was seen in a positive light for 60% distribution of funds. Further discussion on the outer limits for the 40% distribution needs to be agreed and all to be ratified. 

5.Community Action Plan

AT summarised the process of creating a community action plan. The background  information gathered during the planning process: community views, local information, stakeholder knowledge and independently researched information about our area; will provide evidence to create and justify action plans.  These plans will also need to be periodically reviewed. The SCARF Community Appraisal would be a useful tool in providing valuable information and suggestions. 

AT provided a recently completed Community Action Plan for Burnfoot Community. DBa offered to photocopy this for circulation as it shows the type of document that we  could produce for Barrhill.

We should hear back, regarding our current funding application of £10K from Awards for All, by mid September.

DBa and FR agreed to examine SAWET as a possible funding stream.

6. BDA identity

An explanation of the  role of the BDA would be included in the Horizons presentation of the community appraisal on Gala day. AT, DH and LH circulated a leaflet about our objectives and proposed future endeavours. It was agreed that AT would reduce this to an A5 leaflet that could be circulated at the forthcoming gala and that he would also provide a poster regarding community action planning for this event. DBa agreed to print this out.

It was decided to ask Barrhill Primary School if they would like the children, by means of a competition, to draw up a logo for the BDA. 

7. AOB

LH has compiled a Barrhill leaflet, regarding local information, shops, groups and businesses. This information could also be put onto the website. 

Information to create links to local businesses web sites from the Barrhill site, is being compiled.
The Peter Scott report on leisure and tourism in the Barrhill area is now complete and will be distributed in the near future.

Pinmore community has decided to form a group to similar to the BDA but declined any help from us.

JOP informed us that Barrhill is proposed to become a conservation village next year.

Ian Johnstone of Planning, South Ayrshire Council is coming to the next CC meeting on the 28th August. It was decided that this meeting would be open to the BDA as it was pertinent to our future development.

Next meeting: 7:30pm 11th September 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

